Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

held on Wednesday 22 November 2017 at Halfpenny Green Vineyards, Bobbington at 7:00pm

PRESENT: 
Councillor: Mrs. L Jones (Chairman) 


County Cllr. Ms V Wilson
Councillors: Mrs. J Humphries, Mrs. J Stanton, W J Snelson, M Snelson 
and Mrs. I Rees. 
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
PCSO Paula Wilkes
5 Member of the public

1455. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of District Cllr: R McCardle and Cllr. R Lewis. 
1456. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
There were no declarations of interest.

1457. MINUTES: 

RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 18 October 2017, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved.

1458. MATTERS ARISING:
a. Tree Update (Brantley Lane / Crescent)

Following on from the last meeting, a discussion was held as to possible methods of funding the tree removal. Concerns were raised as to setting precedents and improper use of public monies. Those present were asked whether any funding should be provided by the Parish Council and whether it was indeed the Parish Council’s responsibility. 
It was agreed that having got this far, it would not be advisable to withdraw, and indeed if the Council did withdraw, the application would likely lapse and represent a waste of council time over a number of years. Council monies cannot be used to fund the removal. It was agreed that it was unlikely that the Housing Association would contribute towards the removal costs and that it would be helpful for the tenant to make some contribution.

Cllr. Wilson was asked whether she was aware of any sources of funding. She suggested crowd funding, which had been briefly discussed at the previous meeting. Cllr. Mrs. Stanton agreed to look into crowd funding.
Whilst the Parish Council could support a sponsored walk, quiz night or concert. It was strongly felt that the tenant needed to accept some of the responsibility and provide assistance. A letter or informal meeting were discussed.
b. Affordable Housing
Lesley Birch had confirmed by email that the same architect employed for the Swindon project has now been instructed and is working on a sketch layout. The landowner’s agent has asked if Housing Plus will work with him on the design before the sale is agreed. Lesley will bring the plan to a Parish Council meeting in due course.
 

c. Defibrillator
Funds to purchase a defibrillator have now been transferred to the Parish Council – confirmation of receipt is awaited via Barclays. Corbett School have requested two members of staff be trained, this was agreed by all present.
Cllr. M Snelson agreed to look into the purchase order. One supplier has been discussed at previous meetings and recommended by a Parishioner. Corbett school are also in receipt of a quotation, however, this was believed to be more expensive.

d. Birmingham Velo
Cllr. Mrs Wilson confirmed that the Velo event will be held in Staffordshire for the next three years, with the next event anticipated to be held on Sunday 16 September 2018 – this date is still subject to formal agreement of the cabinet.
Velo believe that 20,000 people are interested in entering, however, the numbers are to be restricted to 15,000. It is anticipated the event will start and finish earlier. The route will be almost identical, however, Wombourne will be excluded. A committee are looking into the possibility of maintaining access to some areas throughout.

Cllr. Mrs Wilson will chair a steering group and is encouraging Parish Councils and business representatives to get involved. It was agreed that the Parish Council needed to provide a representative. Other representatives should include members from neighbouring Parishes and Shropshire County Council.

e. Highways – Depression down from White Cross Crossroads and Brantley Crescent pavements

Simon Griffiths at Staffordshire Highways had confirmed that the works undertaken on the culvert down from White Cross crossroads have been completed. 
Other work is listed for completion, but not currently prioritised as urgent.
f. Free trees to be planted by/with primary schools

Following circulation it was agreed the pack should be forwarded to the school to start the application.
g. EE rural cell trial

The technical issues have not yet been resolved the project has been deferred to 2018.
1459. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
Nothing to report.
1460. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES

Village Hall
Nothing to report.

Church of the Holy Cross 
Cllr. Mrs Humphries reported that newsletters and cards have been delivered to all houses in the village.
Unfortunately, Rev. Sue Watson will not be renewing her interim licence. Advertising for a replacement vicar for Bobbington and Trysull will begin afresh.

The following services will be held in the coming weeks:-

15/12/2017
Corbett School Christmas service 2pm
17/12/2017
Carol Service 3pm
24/12/2017
Crib Service at 3pm and midnight service at 10pm
Corbett School 

Cllr. W Snelson stated there were 103 children registered. The Autumn Term has gone smoothly. The new security system is working well. 
For those who don’t know; Little Acorns Nursery is now known as Little Greenhouse childcare following rebranding.

Community Speed Watch (“CSW”)

One session has been held since the last meeting. Eight vehicles were recorded speeding. 84 vehicles were checked in total.
Cllr. Mrs Wilson offered to assist the teams where possible as she had now undertaken the required training.

Police Crime report 15/10/2017 – 15/11/2017
 
Suspicious incidents - Halfpenny Green – suspicious males seen looking at plant 
machinery
Crime: Vehicle criminal damage – Brantley Lane

Drugs – Highgate Common – Small amount of Cannabis found on 
persons - 1
ASB: Community nuisance – Tom Lane – Off-road bikes -1
1461. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME
An update was requested on activities at Halfpenny Green Vineyards, as discussed at previous meetings. The Clerk confirmed that Cllr. McCardle had agreed to take these matters up and as such would respond to the individuals directly. Unfortunately, he had tendered his apologies to the meeting. No update had been received. It was agreed the parishioners would contact Cllr. McCardle directly.
Concerns were raised as to a new agricultural building along Leaton Lane. A new access has been created and it appears there is a stone path across the fields – it was raised as the parishioner could not recall a planning application. Cllr. M Snelson reported that he had spoken to the District Council, who had promised to review it and respond – a response is awaited.

1462. FINANCE
a. Annual donations

i. Bobbington Village Hall – Mrs Southwick Vaughan (treasurer) had kindly provided a brief update. Usage is slow but steady. The school remain the main hirer of the hall. A dance class has hired the main hall from September to December, if successful they may extend the period to 2018. The accounts show a break-even position. The carpets are in need of a deep-clean – a new supplier is currently being sourced. It was agreed to contribute £500.
ii. Bobbington Elderly Peoples Welfare Association – as in the previous year, the Association confirmed they had sufficient funds for the number of members and planned activities and kindly declined the offer.
iii. Card and Craft group – Mrs. Southwick was in attendance and provided an annual update. Numbers and activities are consistent with the previous year. The group intend to hire the Village Hall over the winter instead of the Community room at Highgate Common, which can be a little cold. It was agreed to donate £255
iv. Cheques 
The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. W Snelson and seconded by Cllr. Mrs Humphries
v. Halfpenny Green Vineyards
S105 In lieu of room hire
£25.00

vi. Bobbington Village Hall

S137 donation


£500.00
vii. Bobbington Card and craft group
S137 donation


£255.00
1463. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received – No applications for comment.
b. Responded to: 
i. PA 17/00584/FUL - Demolition of steel-framed barn and erection of 1 x 3 bed dwelling and 1 x 4 bed dwelling of a new access – 19 Six Ashes Road, Bobbington, DY7 5BZ – objected on the grounds of greenbelt, village curtilage, flooding, entrance to proposed development on bend, previously refused developments. 

ii. PA/17/00901/FUL – Retrospective Planning Application for grassed bund – Halfpenny Green Vineyards, Tom Lane, Bobbington, DY7 5EP –Objections to be logged on the basis it is not a professionally formed grassed bund and comprises of unknown contents that require further investigation.
c. Outcomes:
i. PA 17/00499/FUL – New balcony and external fire escape staircase – Halfpenny Green Vineyards, Tom Lane, Bobbington, Stourbridge, DY7 5EP – Approve subject to conditions

ii. PA 17/00625/FUL – Relocation of dog kennels to maintain site security and avoid disruption to existing zoo animals – Halfpenny Green Vineyards, Tom Lane, Bobbington, Stourbridge, DY7 5EP – Approve subject to conditions
d. Enforcement matters: No updates had been received on matters previously reported. 
It was noted that the former car park area at Halfpenny Green had been tidied up and looked much better.

1464. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Cllr. Mrs Rees informed the meeting that the Consultative committee next meet in mid-December. An accident occurred two weeks ago on a Thursday morning, emergency services were called and a CAA investigation is underway.

The airport management have enquired, via Cllr. Mrs. Wilson, as to who holds professional shoots in the local area – it was confirmed there weren’t any in the local vicinity.
1465. CORRESPONDENCE

South Staffordshire Council (SSC) John Littleton – notice of leaving 31/12/17

Staffordshire Highways Simon Griffiths – notice of leaving 31/12/2017
Matthew Ellis – Road Safety opportunity for Town and Parish councils

Community Speed watch – focus groups

SSC Home alone at Christmas 22/12/2017, 12 noon

SSC guide to recycling and waste

Small business Saturday 2/12/17
Staffordshire County Council (SCC) – People helping people

SCC Changes to subsidised bus journeys in Staffordshire – approved

Citizens Advice Bureau (CAB) AGM – 24/11/17 

CAB – merger of CAB Staffordshire and CAB Staffordshire South West


SSC South Staffordshire Community Lottery – good causes to sign up


Message maker signs to reduce speeding

Circulated by email prior to the meeting:-

Staffordshire County Council (SCC) Highways – Pothole updates 
Support Staffordshire (formerly SSCVA) e-bulletin – 26/10/2017
VAST 27/10/2017

Gavin Williamson newsletter 

availability assessment.


SSC – 

1466. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
There was no other business
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 17 January 2018 at 7:30pm. 
Meeting Closed 
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